December 9, 2021

Ryan Deel President Rochester Hills City Council 1000 Rochester Hills Drive Rochester Hills, MI 48309

Dear Ryan,

It is with regret that I am writing to inform you of my decision to resign my position on the Older Persons' Commission, effective immediately.

It's been my pleasure to serve on the board especially being part of the passing of the bond and ground breaking for 650 Letica Drive. I am so proud of all we have accomplished in the last twenty years, and I have no doubt the board will continue these successes in the future.

If I can be of any assistance during the time it will take to fill the position, please don't hesitate to ask,

Best regards,

John Dalton